
 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

-
I 

Local Plan 
From: 
To: 
Subject: Proposed development in South Warrington 
Date: 24 April 2019 19:37:04 

To whom it may concern, 

 have lived in South Warrington all my life.  As a child I 
was lucky enough to run about in the woods, walk our dog through the fields and play out 
in parks.  As an adult I have chosen to stay close to the beautiful area that is  and 
the thought that all these wonderful fields can be just built on with little regard, is quite 
frankly, frightening. 

Warrington has, for as long as I remember, had traffic issues.  As a South Warrington 
resident I barely attempt to cross the bridges as rush hour becomes longer and the a49 
through Stockton Heath is barely clear at any time of day, however there are necessities. 
Firstly we have no petrol station, I am unable to find a dentist and the Dr's is full to 
bursting.  The schools are full and nursery places are hard to find.  The infrastructure isnt 
in place for the amount of houses already and adding thousands more without a forward 
thinking plan and new links to Warrington is irresponsible and frustrating for all of us who 
already work our lives around ageing swing bridges.  The pollution in Stockton Heath 
already with idling vehicles is a worry for locals health. 

I commute using the roads from Appleton Thorn to the M56 past where there is currently 
warehouse depots and industrial units.  The roads are already heavy with HGVs, full of 
litter and increased traffic in this area without traffic lights or thought as to vehicle 
movement is increasing the risk of collisions. 

The loss of greenbelt without any real reason other than you feel you can under a vague 
banner of "very special circumstances" is taking advantage of a position and I urge that this 
massive proposal be given the due thought and diligence it deserves.  I see nothing within 
literature that gives me any confidence in the proposal. 

Regards, 




